
August 31, 2011

The Honorable Governor Edmund G. Brown, Jr.

Governor of California 

First Floor, State Capitol

Sacramento, CA  95814

Re:  Senate Bill 506 – Registered Warrants

Dear Governor Brown:  

This letter is to respectfully request your signature on Senate Bill 506 relative to registered warrants.   

Senate Bill 506 updates current law that allows the recipient of a registered warrant to use the warrant to offset or pay an existing tax liability.  This bill will not create any new costs for the state.

Apple, a company that is incorporated in California, raised this issue with my office because they believe that as written, current law precludes them from investing in the State in which they are headquartered.  While this issue is a relatively narrow and technical one, I believe they make a good case. 
Current law has provisions that allow taxpayers who receive registered warrants to use the warrant to offset tax liability, but the current law needs to be updated to accommodate practices where bonds are held in electronic form.  The net result is a win-win; California corporations will have additional investment opportunities, while the state of California will have additional investors in its debt obligations.  
The bill received broad bipartisan support in both the Senate (39-0) and the Assembly (78-1).  It is supported by the following organizations: Apple Inc., eBay Inc., Oracle Corporation, Cisco Systems, Inc., Google Inc., Qualcomm Inc., TechNet, and the California Bankers Association.  There is no opposition to this bill.
I respectfully request your signature on Senate bill 506.

Sincerely,

S. Joseph Simitian

State Senator, Eleventh District

cc:  Nancy McFadden, Executive Secretary

       Gareth Elliott, Legislative Secretary

       Brian Putler, Deputy Legislative Secretary

